
 

June 8, 2020 

Hello to all our Swiss Club members:  

 

This has certainly been an interesting time in our history.  I hope this note finds everyone 

safe and healthy.  

 

The Board of Directors had hoped to continue with our annual Schwingfest but 

realistically, it is impossible.  All Schwingfests and sporting events through California, and 

Switzerland, have been cancelled through August, 2020 – and possibly further.  Even if we 

were able to open the park for the event, the wrestlers have been unable to train and we 

believe it would be too dangerous to have them participate at this time. 

 

We had a group of 6 members from our Swiss Athletic Society planning to go to 

Switzerland in August for the Eidgenössishe Schützenfest – and that was postponed until 

2021. 

 

We have been in contact with the Escobedos’s and they have had a few small events but 

nothing at the park.  We hope with the phasing in of businesses, they will be able to start 

planning the wonderful events the park is so well known for. 

 

We are currently planning on having our August 1st event.  It might be a smaller, scaled 

down version but hopefully, a chance for us to see all of our members and come together 

for the camaraderie we look forward to at these events. 

 

Please take care of yourselves and stay safe. 

 

Tony Odermatt 

President, San Diego County Swiss Club 
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